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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
It has been a wonderful and successful school year at Collegiate Elementary 

School! Here is some information that you will need to know for the 2024-2025 

School Year. See you all on Tuesday, September 3rd, 2024! I am looking forward 

to working together again next year as we continue to make our school the best 

place to be!  Have a very happy, healthy, safe and relaxing summer holiday! 

 

 
 

 

Best wishes to Mrs. Nokes who has accepted a position at Winona Elementary School,   

Mr. Worosz who has accepted a position at Frank Panabaker Elementary School,             

Ms. Green who has accepted a position at Greensville Elementary School in September. 

 

Best wishes to Mr. Duvnjak who has been promoted to the position of Vice-Principal at 

Chedoke Elementary School and Mount Hope Elementary School in September. 

 
 

Best wishes to Ms. Bethany, Ms. Evershed, Ms. Sinopoli, Mrs. Grant and Mrs. Parvin as they 

continue within the HWDSB at a school location that will be determined at a later date. 
 
 

 

We thank you and wish everyone all the best! 
 
 

 

 

 

Welcome to Ms. Brown, who has accepted a position as our Gr. 3/4B teacher! 
 

Welcome to Ms. Prunean, who has accepted a position as our Grade 8 Teacher! 
 

Welcome to Ms. Daniels who has accepted a position as our Learning Resource Teacher! 
 

Welcome to Mr. Melo who has accepted a position as our Grade 7 Teacher! 
 

Welcome to Ms. Roppel our Reading Specialist and Ms. Roszell our Math Facilitator! 
 

 

 
 

We look forward to having you join our Collegiate Team! 
 



CODE OF CONDUCT AND RESPONSIBLE USE OF ELECTRONIC DEVICES PROCEDURE 

 

In May, HWDSB shared a message to families in response to Ministry of Education changes 

to the Provincial Code of Conduct. HWDSB will share the updated draft school board 

Code of Conduct in August before the first day of school.  

 

Ahead of September 2024, all families can expect to receive an email message that 

clearly outlines expectations found in the following HWDSB policies and procedures: 

• Code of Conduct Policy and Procedure 

• Modern Learning Policy  

• Responsible Use of Electronic Devices Procedure  

• Student Behaviour and Discipline Policy  

• Progressive Discipline and Promoting Positive Student Behaviour Procedure 

 

All documents listed above will continue to be reviewed this fall. Students and families can 

expect changes to current DRAFT guidelines surrounding cellphones, vaping, social media 

and more. HWDSB will also be communicating new resources related to Caring and Safe 

Schools and Student Dress Guidelines before the start of the year. 

 

For now, all members of the HWDSB community are invited to provide feedback on two 

DRAFT documents that will be shared again before the back-to-school season.  

 

 

Click the links to visit Engage HWDSB where you can share your 

thoughts on HWDSB’s HWDSB's Code of Conduct Policy and 

Responsible Use of Digital Technology Procedure . 

 

 

 

More information about Policy/Program Memorandum 128 can be found on the Ministry of 

Education website.  

 

The updated HWDSB Code of Conduct will be posted to this page in fall 2024. It will be 

shared with all students, staff, families and community members at that time

https://www.engagehwdsb.ca/code-of-conduct
https://www.engagehwdsb.ca/responsible-use-digital-technology
https://www.ontario.ca/document/education-ontario-policy-and-program-direction/policyprogram-memorandum-128
https://www.hwdsb.on.ca/code-of-conduct/


SCHOOL BELL TIMES 2024 – 2025 
 

School Grounds Open    8:30 

Entry Bell     8:45 

1st Nutritional Break 10:33 – 11:13 

2nd Nutritional Break 12:49 –   1:29 

Dismissal Bell    3:05 

School Grounds Close   3:20 

 

 

BUS TRANSPORTATION ELIGIBILITY 2024 - 2025 
 

 
 

If your child does not meet criteria for transportation a Courtesy Transportation Application form 

can be submitted to the school Principal.  As our school buses are reaching capacity, minimal to 

no Courtesy Transportation Applications will be approved.  

 

Possible approval may begin October 2024. An application form can be picked up at the office in 

September or completed on the Parent Portal. Please complete the form on-line or return a hard 

copy to the school office as soon as possible. No courtesy riders will be allowed to ride the bus 

until October and only once approval with written permission from the Principal is granted. 

Courtesy transportation is not granted on a first-come, first-serve basis as many factors are taken 

into consideration.  

 
WHAT DISTANCE DO I HAVE TO LIVE FROM MY DESIGNATED SCOOL TO BE ELIGIBLE FOR TRANSPORATION? 

 

Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board believes in providing the best possible learning 

environment for its students. This includes providing safe, secure and on time transportation to and 

from school for eligible students.  

 

Students will be eligible for transportation services to their in-catchment school when the walking 

distance exceeds the following: 

 

  Elementary School 

Kindergarten Students: 1.2 km 

   Grade 1 – 8 Students: 1.6 km 

  

Secondary School 

Grade 9 – 12 Students: 3.2 km 

 

Parents of a child within the designated walking requirements 

 have the primary duty of care to ensure the safe arrival of their child to school 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Kinder A P. Myers 

M. Romero 
5/6 M. Liske Fr./Lit/Prep J. Tratch 

Kinder B M. Dooley  

S. Pesko 
6/7 D. Bozickovic Pr. Prep/Lib H. Dempsey 

Kinder C L. De Tina  

A. Campbell 
7 R. Melo Music V. Faulkner 

A. Bigas 

Kinder D C. Toscani  

M. Montgomery 
7/8 P. Kirkelos LRT C. Daniels 

1A V. Faulkner  

 S. Green 
8 A. Prunean French/Prep C. Knezevic 

1B N. Carter Reading L. Roppel Custodian K. Boyle 

1/2 N. Bernard Math K. Roszell Custodian V. Mair 

2 C. Prawak ELL L. Fothergill Custodian G. Garrison 

2/3 
A. Rickard-Smith 

N. Shingoose 
EA M. Jovanovic Custodian D. Boyle 

3 C. Vesprini EA B. Thibodeau Office Admin Ms. Twyla 

3/4A N. Simunic EA C. Mirabella Office Assistant  LTO 

3/4B E. Brown EA K. Jantz Principal L. Barzetti 

4/5 K. Cave EA S. Moning   

5 H. Archibald EA TBD am, LTO pm   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                 Elementary Class Placement Information 

                         Class Placements with teacher names will be shared 
                       via the Parent Portal the week of August 26th 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 


